## February 23, 2021 Principal's Pen

Welcome back to the last week of February. I hope all our families had a refreshing winter break and are ready to get back to school in the heart of the second semester. It does appear that the weather is trending a little warmer than the week of winter break.

We are only two weeks away from the end of the first quarter, so academically all our students and faculty have their work cut out for them. Together, we can make lots of progress over the next few weeks! It is hard to believe that right around this time one year ago the impacts of COVID 19 were beginning to be discussed; but, even at that time, we had no idea how significantly it would affect all of our lives. God's grace has been amazing and we are thankful for His providence and protection.

We grieve with the Chandler family who have just recently suffered the loss of their grandmother. We will continue to uphold them in prayer, thankful for God's amazing grace.

Baseball practice starts this week, play preparation is in full swing, the fine arts participants are working hard, and we expect warmer weather ahead as March is right around the corner.

Stay encouraged as you have a great week.

Dr. C

## **Important Calendar Events Coming Up:**

Mar. 1 Indoor soccer: 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m.
Mar. 2 Baseball home against Grace: 4:00 p.m.



## Don't Miss the First Incentive Deadline!!

- 1. Go to your ParentsWeb
- 2. Click on Apply/Enroll
- 3. Click Enrollment/Reenrollment
- 4. Click Open Online Enrollment
- 5. Click Start Enrollment Packet



Enroll by February 28 and your \$250.00 registration fee will be applied to your tuition in the fall, AND you will be entered into a drawing for \$250.00 credit on your 1st month tuition, AND you will be entered into a drawing for free lunches during the spring semester. (1st Place winners receive 10 free lunches, 2nd and 3rd Place winners receive 5 free lunches).

WWW.BIBLEBAPTISTCHRISTIANSCHOOL.COM